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VENTURA COLLEGE
Minutes of the Professional Development Committee
Date: Monday, October 26, 2015
Present:
Sharon Beynon, Matthew Moore, Michelle Millea, Sharon Oxford, Eileen Crump, Jennifer Garner, Gwendolyn Huddleston, Helen Galindo, Jenna Garcia, Gigi Fiumerodo, Perry Martin, Ryan Petitfils, Bill Hart, Peder Nielsen, Maria Reyes Sanchez, Abra Flores, Lucy Capuano, Lynn Wright, Chief Sidnam, Tania DeClerck
Recorder:  
Eileen Crump
Absent: 
Lesley Daley, Kristin Clark, Rubisela Gamboa, Lauri Moore, Nathan Cole, Philip Clinton, Joe Esquivel
Minutes: 
	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 2:04 pm.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Approval of Meeting Minutes
	Peder Nielsen moved to approve the September 28, 2015 meeting minutes with corrections and Lucy Capuano seconded the motion.
The September 28, 2015 meeting minutes were approved by the committee. 
	
	
	Eileen Crump



	Introductions
	Bill Hart introduced his new administrative assistant Chief Sidnam.
	
	
	Bill Hart

	NetTutor
	Ventura College is switching from Smarthinking to NetTutor in January 2016. NetTutor is designed to be embedded into Canvas. Canvas will be the new management system of VCCCD.

Gwen will contact Smarthinking to let them give access to faculty, so faculty can help students with Smarthinking. Matt already sent Smarthinking an email mentioning this issue. 
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston, Matthew Moore

	Program Review
	Gwen and Sharon are working on Program Review.

The following are professional development initiatives:
· Require release time of .2 for Faculty Coordinator for ALAS Grant and Fellows programs.       

· Mini grant program for professional development and student success projects

· Give .40 reassigned time to a faculty leader for serving as the Professional Development Co-Chair and working on the coordination of all events

· Give .20 reassigned time to a classified leader for serving as the Professional Development Co-Chair and working on the coordination of all events
Sharon Beynon motioned to accept the initiatives and Lynn Wright seconded the motion. 

The program review forms need to be revised to accommodate professional development initiatives. 

The Professional Development Committee has met their committee goals each year.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston, Sharon Beynon

	Faculty Travel Pool Fund
	Gigi told Travel Pool Fund applicants to look for funds elsewhere since there is not enough money to fund all the applicants who submitted their travel proposals. 

The Travel Pool Fund committee will meet before the end of this semester to set stricter guidelines for funding.
	
	
	Gigi Fiumerodo

	Vote for Co-Chairs
	The responsibilities of the Professional Development Committee Co-chair include working with faculty, staff, administration and committees to create professional development opportunities, and coordinating all professional development on campus. The co-chair also works with Accreditation standards for professional development and program review.

Sharon Beynon as co-chair has been part of the SITE team who organized SITE, scheduled workshops for Flex Week, and helped promote the ALAS Grant. 
Gwen, Eileen and Sharon were nominated as co-chairs for the Professional Development Committee for the 2015-2016 school year. Peder motioned to accept all three co- chairs and Bill Hart seconded the motion.

Sharon Beynon will present a proposal to the college president and deans to turn Guthrie Hall into a Teaching and Learning Center. The proposal includes asking for funding to renovate Guthrie Hall.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston, Eileen Crump, Sharon Beynon

	New Full-Time Faculty Orientation Follow-Up October 23 Update
	There were seven new full-time faculty members who attended the follow-up orientation.  The orientation discussed faculty portfolios and offered samples of e-portfolios and hardcopy portfolios. Jenna Garcia gave an example of Writing Across the Curriculum.  

The next Full-Time Faculty Orientation Follow-up will be on November 13. Gigi will lead a discussion on faculty travel. Philip Clinton will ask new faculty to bring an example of their syllabus.
	
	
	Jennifer Garner, Gigi Fiumerodo, Philip Clinton

	Part-Time Faculty Orientation Revisited


	The Part-Time Faculty Orientation will be held on Tuesday, November 10 from 5:30 pm – 7:00 pm in LRC 136.

Michelle will create an invitation and send it to Gwen. Gwen will forward the invitation to all the deans.

The Mentorship Program will be mentioned, so faculty can get a faculty mentor if they wish.
	
	
	Michelle Millea, Perry Martin

	Spring Flex Day January 7, 8 and March 1 
	The committee needs workshop ideas for Spring Flex Days.  The Flex Day schedule should be out by December 2015 to let faculty know before the holiday break.

Gwen, Eileen, Peder and Helen will create a list of professional development workshops for both faculty and classified staff.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston, Eileen Crump, Peder Nielsen, Helen Galindo

	ALAS Grant
	To be awarded the ALAS Grant, faculty needed to attend the September 25 and 26 workshop at CSUCI. Fifteen Ventura College faculty attended. $46,000 was awarded to Ventura College. There are still unspent funds from last year available. 

Gwen is writing an ALAS Grant Year 1 Carry Over Funds Spending Plan. The funds must be spent by September 30, 2016.

The spending Plan includes:

· Travel Funds to support professional development.

· Mini Grants to support increased transfer success.

· Equipment and supplies for performing arts students to help increase student success and transfer rate.

· Have five-hour dinner meetings with deans and department chairs from colleges that most of our students transfer into. The discussions will include roadblocks to transferring, mentoring programs available for students and best practices to help students transfer.

The committee motioned to accept the spending plan.
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston, Sharon Beynon

	Upcoming Events
	Dia de Los Muertos, Wednesday, October 28, 6:00 pm – 9:00 pm in Guthrie Hall.
Clothesline Project, November 4, 8:00 am – 2:00 pm. MCE and MCW Quad area
Transfer Day, November 5, 10:00 am – 1:00 pm in MCW & MCE QUAD AREA
	
	
	Eileen Crump

	Next Meeting
	November 23, 2015 at 2:00 pm – 3:00 pm in LRC 136.
	
	
	Eileen Crump

	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at 3:04 pm. 
	
	
	Sharon Beynon


